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? ? ? ? ? Your water I'll leave without drinking, for there Too many already have drunken whilere..Sons, Story of King Suleiman Shah and his, i.
150..? ? ? ? ? An if I live, in love of her I'll live, and if I die Of love and longing for her sight, O rare! O excellent!.? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Calender's
Story liii.Officer's Story, The Eleventh, ii. 175..Therewithal the king bade all his officers go round about in the thoroughfares and colleges [of the
town] and bring before him all strangers whom they found there. So they went forth and brought him much people, amongst whom was the man
who had painted the portrait. When they came into the presence, the Sultan bade the crier make proclamation that whoso wrought the portrait
should discover himself and have whatsoever he desired. So the poor man came forward and kissing the earth before the king, said to him, "O king
of the age, I am he who painted yonder portrait." Quoth El Aziz, "And knowest thou who she is?" "Yes," answered the other; "this is the portrait of
Mariyeh, daughter of the king of Baghdad." The king ordered him a dress of honour and a slave-girl [and he went his way]. Then said El Abbas, "O
father mine, give me leave to go to her, so I may look upon her; else shall I depart the world, without fail." The king his father wept and answered,
saying, "O my son, I builded thee a bath, that it might divert thee from leaving me, and behold it hath been the cause of thy going forth; but the
commandment of God is a foreordained (61) decree." (62).?STORY OF SELIM AND SELMA..An if ye'd of evil be quit, look that no evil ye do, ii.
192..? ? ? ? ? As if the maid the day resplendent and her locks The night that o'er it spreads its shrouding darkness were..Meanwhile, the eunuch
betook himself, he and the horsemen, to her father and said to him, "O my lord, the king is beholden to thee for many years' service and thou hast
not failed him a day of the days; and now, behold, he hath taken thy daughter against thy wish and without thy permission." And he related to him
what had passed and how the king had taken her by force. When Isfehend heard the eunuch's story, he was exceeding wroth and assembling many
troops, said to them, "Whenas the king was occupied with his women [and concerned not himself with the affairs of his kingdom], we took no reck
of him; but now he putteth out his hand to our harem; wherefore methinketh we should do well to look us out a place, wherein we may have
sanctuary.".When his brother saw him on this wise, he doubted not but that this had betided him by reason of severance from his people and family
and said to him, 'Come, let us go forth a-hunting.' But he refused to go with him; so the elder brother went forth to the chase, whilst the younger
abode in the pavilion aforesaid. As he was diverting himself by looking out upon the garden from the window of the palace, behold, he saw his
brother's wife and with her ten black slaves and as many slave-girls. Each slave laid hold of a damsel [and swived her] and another slave [came
forth and] did the like with the queen; and when they had done their occasions, they all returned whence they came. Therewithal there betided the
King of Samarcand exceeding wonder and solacement and he was made whole of his malady, little by little..The Ninth Day.When this came to the
king's knowledge, he despatched troops in pursuit of Zourkhan, to stop the road upon him, whilst he himself went out and overtaking the vizier,
smote him on the head with his mace and slew him. Then he took his daughter by force and returning to his dwelling-place, went in to her and
married her. Arwa resigned herself with patience to that which betided her and committed her affair to God the Most High; and indeed she was
used to serve Him day and night with a goodly service in the house of King Dabdin her husband..? ? ? ? ? Wherefore fair patience look thou use,
for sure 'tis praiseworthy; Yea, and its issues evermore are blessed and benign;.When the morning morrowed and the king sat on the throne of his
kingship, he summoned the chief of his viziers and said to him, "What deemest thou of this that yonder robber-youth hath done? Behold, he hath
entered my house and lain down on my bed and I fear lest there be an intrigue between him and the woman. How deemest thou of the affair?" "God
prolong the king's continuance!" replied the vizier. "What sawest thou in this youth [to make thee trust in him]? Is he not vile of origin, the son of
thieves? Needs must a thief revert to his vile origin, and whoso reareth the young of the serpent shall get of them nought but biting. As for the
woman, she is not at fault; for, since [the] time [of her marriage with thee] till now, there hath appeared from her nought but good breeding and
modesty; and now, if the king give me leave, I will go to her and question her, so I may discover to thee the affair.".? ? ? ? ? An if my substance
fail, no one there is will succour me,.When the two young men presented themselves before him and set forth their case to him and to the folk and
the king heard their speech, he knew them and his heart was like to fly for joyance in them: the tears poured from his eyes at their sight and that of
his wife, and he thanked God the Most High and praised Him for that He had reunited [him with] them. Then he dismissed the folk who were
present about him and bade commit the Magian and the woman and the two youths to his armoury (65) [for the night], commanding that they
should keep guard over them till God caused the morning morrow, so he might assemble the cadis and the judges and assessors and judge between
them, according to the Holy Law, in the presence of the four cadis. So they did his bidding and the king passed the night praying and praising God
the Most High for that which He had vouchsafed him of kingship and puissance and victory over (66) him who had wronged him and thanking Him
who had reunited him with his family..? ? ? ? ? But now hath Allah from my heart blotted the love of thee, After for constancy I'd grown a name of
wonderment..End of vol. II..Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The, iii. 224..Then they brought the raft before him and I said to him, 'O my
lord, I am in thy hands, I and all my good.' He looked at the raft and seeing therein jacinths and emeralds and crude ambergris, the like whereof was
not in his treasuries, marvelled and was amazed at this. Then said he, 'O Sindbad, God forbid that we should covet that which God the Most High
hath vouchsafed unto thee! Nay, it behoveth us rather to further thee on thy return to thine own country.' So I called down blessings on him and
thanked him. Then he signed to one of his attendants, who took me and established me in a goodly lodging, and the king assigned me a daily
allowance and pages to wait on me. And every day I used to go in to him and he entertained me and entreated me friendly and delighted in my
brennas-pocket-posh-journal-tulip.pdf
Page 1/9

Brennas Pocket Posh Journal Tulip

converse; and as often as our assembly broke up, I went out and walked about the town and the island, diverting myself by viewing them..Then he
gave me the present and letter and money for my expenses. So I kissed his hand and going out from before him, repaired to the sea-coast, where I
took ship with many other merchants and we sailed days and nights, till, after a prosperous voyage, God vouchsafed us a safe arrival at the island of
Serendib. We landed and went up to the city, where I carried the letter and present to the king and kissing the earth fell [prostrate before him],
invoking blessings on him. When he saw me, 'Welcome to thee, O Sindbad!' quoth he. 'By the Most Great God, we have longed for thy sight and
the day is blessed on which we behold thee once more.' Then he took my hand and seating me by his side, welcomed me and entreated me friendly
and rejoiced in me with an exceeding joy; after which he fell to conversing with me and caressing me and said, 'What brings thee to us, O Sindbad?'
I kissed his hand and thanking him, said, 'O my lord, I bring thee a present and a letter from my lord the Khalif Haroun er Reshid.' Then I brought
out to him the present and the letter and he read the latter and accepted the former, rejoicing therein with an exceeding joy..? ? ? ? ? s. The House
with the Belvedere dccccxcv.So the merchant went forth, afflicted, sorrowful, weeping, [and wandered on along the sea-shore], till he came to a
sort of divers diving in the sea for pearls. They saw him weeping and mourning and said to him, 'What is thy case and what maketh thee weep?' So
he acquainted them with his history, from first to last, whereby they knew him and said to him, 'Art thou [such an one] son of such an one?' 'Yes,'
answered he; whereupon they condoled with him and wept sore for him and said to him, 'Abide here till we dive for thy luck this next time and
whatsoever betideth us shall be between us and thee.' Accordingly, they dived and brought up ten oysters, in each two great pearls; whereat they
marvelled and said to him, 'By Allah, thy luck hath returned and thy good star is in the ascendant!' Then they gave him ten pearls and said to him,
'Sell two of them and make them thy capital [whereon to trade]; and hide the rest against the time of thy straitness.' So he took them, joyful and
contented, and addressed himself to sew eight of them in his gown, keeping the two others in his mouth; but a thief saw him and went and
advertised his mates of him; whereupon they gathered together upon him and took his gown and departed from him. When they were gone away,
he arose, saying, 'These two pearls [in my mouth] will suffice me,' and made for the [nearest] city, where he brought out the pearls [and repairing to
the jewel- market, gave them to the broker], that he might sell them..? ? ? ? ? How many a bidder unto love, a secret-craving wight, How many a
swain, complaining, saith of destiny malign,.I blessed him and thanked him and abode with him in all honour and consideration, till, after a little,
the merchants came, even as he had said, and bought and sold and bartered; and when they were about to depart, my master came to me and said,
'The merchants are about to depart; arise, that thou mayst go with them to thy country.' So I betook myself to the folk, and behold, they had bought
great store of elephants' bones and bound up their loads and embarked in the ship; and my master took passage for me with them and paid my hire
and all that was chargeable upon me. (220) Moreover, he gave me great store of goods and we set sail and passed from island to island, till we
traversed the sea and arrived at the port of our destination; whereupon the merchants brought out their goods and sold; and I also brought out that
which was with me and sold it at a good profit..?THE EIGHTH OFFICER'S STORY..Thereat Queen Zelzeleh was moved to exceeding delight and
bidding her treasuress bring a basket, wherein were fifty pairs of bracelets and the like number of earrings, all of gold, set with jewels of price, the
like whereof nor men nor Jinn possessed, and an hundred robes of coloured brocade and an hundred thousand dinars, gave the whole to Tuhfeh.
Then she passed the cup to her sister Sherareh, who had in her hand a stalk of narcissus; so she took it from her and turning to Tuhfeh, said to her,
'O Tuhfeh, sing to me on this.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' answered she and improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? I wonder, shall I
and the friend who's far from me Once more be granted of Fate to meet, we twain!.? ? ? ? ? h. Ilan Shah and Abou Temam cccclxvi.It is told of
Jaafer ben Yehya the Barmecide that he sat down one day to drink and being minded to be private (with his friends), sent for his boon-companions,
in whom he delighted, and charged the chamberlain (145) that he should suffer none of the creatures of God the Most High to enter, save a man of
his boon-companions, by name Abdulmelik ben Salih, (146) who was behindhand with them. Then they donned coloured clothes, (147) for that it
was their wont, whenas they sat in the wine-chamber, to don raiment of red and yellow and green silk, and sat down to drink, and the cups went
round and the lutes pulsed..On the third day I said to myself, "Thou art mad or witless!" For I was going about in quest of a woman who knew me
and I knew her not, seeing that indeed she was veiled, [whenas I saw her]. Then I went round about the third day till the hour of afternoon prayer,
and sore was my concern and my chagrin, for I knew that there abode to me of my life but [till] the morrow, when the chief of the police would
seek me. When it was the time of sundown, I passed through one of the streets, and beheld a woman at a window. Her door was ajar and she was
clapping her hands and casting furtive glances at me, as who should say, "Come up by the door." So I went up, without suspicion, and when I
entered, she rose and clasped me to her breast 1 marvelled at her affair and she said to me, "I am she whom thou depositedst with Amin el Hukm."
Quoth I to her, "O my sister, I have been going round and round in quest of thee, for indeed thou hast done a deed that will be chronicled in history
and hast cast me into slaughter (100) on thine account." "Sayst thou this to me," asked she, "and thou captain of men?" And I answered, "How
should I not be troubled, seeing that I am in concern [for an affair] that I turn over and over [in my mind], more by token that I abide my day long
going about [searching for thee] and in the night I watch its stars [for wakefulness]?" Quoth she, "Nought shall betide but good, and thou shalt get
the better of him.".When the Khalif heard these his verses, he was moved to exceeding delight and taking the cup, drank it off, and they ceased not
to drink and carouse till the wine rose to their heads. Then said Aboulhusn to the Khalif, "O boon-companion mine, of a truth I am perplexed
concerning my affair, for meseemed I was Commander of the Faithful and ruled and gave gifts and largesse, and in very deed, O my brother, it was
not a dream." "These were the delusions of sleep," answered the Khalif and crumbling a piece of henbane into the cup, said to him, "By my life, do
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thou drink this cup." And Aboulhusn said, "Surely I will drink it from thy hand." Then he took the cup from the Khalifs hand and drank it off, and
no sooner had it settled in his belly than his head forewent his feet [and he fell down senseless]..? ? ? ? ? e. The Barber's Story xxxi.When it was the
tenth day, (now this day was called El Mihrjan (129) and it was the day of the coming in of the folk, gentle and simple, to the king, so they might
give him joy and salute him and go forth), the counsel of the viziers fell of accord that they should speak with a company of the notables of the city
[and urge them to demand of the king that he should presently put the youth to death]. So they said to them, "When ye go in to-day to the king and
salute him, do ye say to him, 'O king, (to God be the praise!) thou art praiseworthy of policy and governance, just to all thy subjects; but this youth,
to whom thou hast been bountiful, yet hath he reverted to his base origin and wrought this foul deed, what is thy purpose in his continuance [on
life]? Indeed, thou hast prisoned him in thy house, and every day thou hearest his speech and thou knowest not what the folk say.'" And they
answered with "Hearkening and obedience.".45. The Man who stole the Dog's Dish of Gold cccxl.So they ate and Tuhfeh looked at the two kings,
who had not changed their favour and said to Kemeriyeh, 'O my lady, what is yonder wild beast and that other like unto him? By Allah, mine eye
brooketh not the sight of them.' Kemeriyeh laughed and answered, 'O my sister, that is my father Es Shisban and the other is Meimoun the
Sworder; and of the pride of their souls and their arrogance, they consented not to change their [natural] fashion. Indeed, all whom thou seest here
are, by nature, like unto them in fashion; but, on thine account, they have changed their favour, for fear lest thou be disquieted and for the
comforting of thy mind, so thou mightest make friends with them and be at thine ease.' 'O my lady,' quoth Tuhfeh, 'indeed I cannot look at them.
How frightful is yonder Meimoun, with his [one] eye! Mine eye cannot brook the sight of him, and indeed I am fearful of him.' Kemeriyeh laughed
at her speech, and Tuhfeh said, 'By Allah, O my lady, I cannot fill my eye with them!' (200) Then said her father Es Shisban to her, 'What is this
laughing?' So she bespoke him in a tongue none understood but they [two] and acquainted him with that which Tuhfeh had said; whereat he
laughed a prodigious laugh, as it were the pealing thunder..? ? ? ? ? a. The Physician Douban xi.Now thieves had followed him, so they might rob
him of his good, but availed not unto aught; wherefore he went up to the old woman and kissed her head and exceeded in munificence to her. Then
she [warned him of that which awaited strangers entering the town and] said to him, 'I like not this for thee and I fear mischief for thee from these
questions that the vizier hath appointed for the confrontation of the ignorant.' And she expounded to him the case according to its fashion. Then
said she to him, 'But have no concern: only carry me with thee to thy lodging, and if he question thee of aught, whilst I am with thee, I will
expound the answers to thee.' Se he carried her with him to the city and established her in his lodging and entreated her kindly..On this wise they
did with her sister Dinarzad, and when they had made an end of displaying the two brides, the king bestowed dresses of honour on all who were
present and dismissed them to their own places. Then Shehrzad went in to King Shehriyar and Dinarzad to King Shahzeman and each of them
solaced himself with the company of his beloved and the hearts of the folk were comforted. When the morning morrowed, the vizier came in to the
two kings and kissed the ground before them; wherefore they thanked him and were bountiful to him. Then they went forth and sat down upon
couches of estate, whilst all the viziers and amirs and grandees and the chief officers of the realm and the household presented themselves before
them and kissed the earth. King Shehriyar ordered them dresses of honour and largesse and they offered up prayers for the abiding continuance [on
life] of the king and his brother..? ? ? ? ? Haste not to that thou dost desire, for haste is still unblest; Be merciful to men, as thou on mercy
reckonest;.The wife of the shopkeeper, to wit, the nurse, came out, with the rest of those who came out, to divert herself with gazing upon the
show, and when she saw El Abbas and beheld his beauty and the goodliness of his army and that which he had brought back with him of herds and
slaves and slave-girls and mamelukes, she improvised and recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? c. The Jewish Physician's Story xxviii.When he
was gone, the old man bade the trooper wash the kitchen-vessels and made ready passing goodly food. When the king returned, he set the meat
before him, and he tasted food whose like he had never known; whereat he marvelled and asked who had dressed it. So they acquainted him with
the old man's case and he summoned him to his presence and awarded him a handsome recompense. (207) Moreover, he commanded that they
should cook together, he and the cook, and the old man obeyed his commandment..? ? ? ? ? d. The Tailor's Story cxxxvi.'It is told of a certain
doughty thief, that he used to rob and stop the way by himself upon caravans, and whenever the prefect of police and the magistrates sought him,
he would flee from them and fortify himself in the mountains. Now it befell that a certain man journeyed along the road wherein was the robber in
question, and this man was alone and knew not the perils that beset his way. So the highwayman came out upon him and said to him, "Bring out
that which is with thee, for I mean to slay thee without fail." Quoth the traveller, "Slay me not, but take these saddle-bags and divide [that which is
in] them and take the fourth part [thereof]." And the thief answered, "I will not take aught but the whole." "Take half," rejoined the traveller, "and
let me go." But the robber replied, "I will take nought but the whole, and I will slay thee [to boot]." And the traveller said, "Take it.".Reshid
(Haroun er) and the Woman of the Barmecides, i. 57..? ? ? ? ? How oft of dole have I made moan for love and longing pain, What while my body
for desire in mortal peril went!.INDEX TO THE NAMES OF THE "TALES FROM THE ARABIC".? ? ? ? ? e. The Story of the Portress
xviii.Hind and his Vizier, The King of, ii. 105..Then he thrust his feet into boots and girt him with a sword and a girdle and bound about his middle
a quiver and a bow and arrows. Moreover, he put money in his pocket and thrust into his sleeve letters-patent addressed to the governor of Ispahan,
bidding him assign to Rustem Khemartekeni a monthly allowance of a hundred dirhems and ten pounds of bread and five pounds of meat and enrol
him among the Turks under his commandment. Then he took him up and carrying him forth, left him in one of the mosques..Then said she to me,
"To-morrow morning, when Amin el Hukm cometh, have patience with him till he have made an end of his speech, and when he is silent, return
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him no answer; and if the prefect say to thee, 'What ailest thee that thou answereth him not?' do thou reply, 'O lord, know that the two words are not
alike, but there is no [helper] for him who is undermost (101), save God the Most High.' (102) The Cadi will say, 'What is the meaning of thy
saying," The two words are not alike"?' And do thou make answer, saying, 'I deposited with thee a damsel from the palace of the Sultan, and most
like some losel of thy household hath transgressed against her or she hath been privily murdered. Indeed, there were on her jewels and raiment
worth a thousand dinars, and hadst thou put those who are with thee of slaves and slave-girls to the question, thou hadst assuredly lit on some traces
[of the crime].' When he heareth this from thee, his agitation will redouble and he will be confounded and will swear that needs must thou go with
him to his house; but do thou say, 'That will I not do, for that I am the party aggrieved, more by token that I am under suspicion with thee.' If he
redouble in calling [on God for aid] and conjure thee by the oath of divorce, saying, 'Needs must thou come,' do thou say, 'By Allah, I will not go,
except the prefect come also.'.Officer's Story, The Ninth, ii. 167..? ? ? ? ? In my soul the fire of yearning and affliction rageth aye; Lo, I burn with
love and longing; nought in answer can I say..? ? ? ? ? "Forget him," quoth my censurers, "forget him; what is he?" "If I forget him, ne'er may
God," quoth I, "remember me!".? ? ? ? ? Would he were not who sundered us upon the parting day! How many a body hath he slain, how many a
bone laid bare?.? ? ? ? ? So fell and fierce my stroke is, if on a mountain high It lit, though all of granite, right through its midst 'twould shear..Then
he returned to the youth and said to him, 'Arise and come to the bath.' And he fell to shampooing his hands and feet, whilst the youth called down
blessings on him and said, 'O my lord, who art thou? Methinks there is not in the world the like of thee, no, nor a pleasanter than thy composition.'
Then each of them acquainted the other with his case and condition and they went to the bath; after which the master of the house conjured the
young merchant to return with him and summoned his friends. So they ate and drank and he related to them the story, wherefore they praised the
master of the house and glorified him; and their friendship was complete, what while the young merchant abode in the town, till God vouchsafed
him a commodity of travel, whereupon they took leave of him and he departed; and this is the end of his story. Nor," added the vizier, "O king of
the age, is this more marvellous than the story of the rich man who lost his wealth and his wit.".The company marvelled at the goodliness of his
story and it pleased El Melik ez Zahir; and the prefect said, 'By Allah, this story is extraordinary!' Then came forward the sixth officer and said to
the company, 'Hear my story and that which befell me, to wit, that which befell such an one the assessor, for it is rarer than this and stranger..And
the king bade him depart to his own house..If I must die, then welcome death to heal, iii. 23..The following story occupies the last five Nights
(cxcv-cc) of the unfinished Calcutta Edition of 1814-18. The only other text of it known to me is that published by Monsieur Langles (Paris, 1814),
as an appendix to his Edition of the Voyages of Sindbad, and of this I have freely availed myself in making the present translation, comparing and
collating with it the Calcutta (1814-18) Text and filling up and correcting omissions and errors that occur in the latter. In the Calcutta (1814-18)
Text this story (Vol. II. pp. 367-378) is immediately succeeded by the Seven Voyages of Sindbad (Vol. II. pp. 378-458), which conclude the
work..In this island is a river of very sweet water, issuing from the shore of the sea and entering in at a wide cavern in the skirt of an inaccessible
mountain, and the stones of the island are all limpid sparkling crystal and jacinths of price. Therein also is a spring of liquid, welling up like
[molten] pitch, and when it cometh to the shore of the island, the fish swallow it, then return and cast it up, and it becometh changed from its
condition and that which it was aforetime; and it is crude ambergris. Moreover, the trees of the island are all of the most precious aloes-wood, both
Chinese and Comorin; but there is no way of issue from the place, for it is as an abyss midmost the sea; the steepness of its shore forbiddeth the
drawing up of ships, and if any approach the mountain, they fall into the eddy aforesaid; nor is there any resource (205) in that island..Druggist,
The Singer and the, i. 229..?THE ELEVENTH OFFICER'S STORY..As for the eunuch, the chamberlain, who had counselled King Dadbin [not to
slay her, but] to [cause] carry her to the desert [and there abandon her], she bestowed on him a sumptuous dress of honour and said to him, "The
like of thee it behoveth kings to hold in favour and set in high place, for that thou spokest loyally and well, and a man is still requited according to
his deed." And Kisra the king invested him with the governance of one of the provinces of his empire. Know, therefore, O king," continued the
youth, "that whoso doth good is requited therewith and he who is guiltless of sin and reproach feareth not the issue of his affair. And I, O king, am
free from guilt, wherefore I trust in God that He will show forth the truth and vouchsafe me the victory over enemies and enviers.".? ? ? ? ? I'm the
crown of every sweet and fragrant weed; When the loved one calls, I keep the tryst agreed..? ? ? ? ? By God, how pleasant was the night we passed,
with him for third! Muslim and Jew and Nazarene, we sported till the day..? ? ? ? ? Peace on you, people of my troth! With peace I do you greet.
Said ye not truly, aforetime, that we should live and meet?.? ? ? ? ? Tirewomen to the bride, who whiskers, ay, and beard Upon her face produce,
they never would assign. (194).When Tuhfeh heard this, she fell to weeping and wailing and said, 'By Allah, nought irketh me save separation from
my lord Er Reshid; but, when I am dead, let the world be ruined after me.' And she doubted not in herself but that she was lost without recourse.
Then Meimoun set forth with his army and departed in quest of the hosts [of the Jinn], leaving none in the palace save his daughter Jemreh and
Tuhfeh and an Afrit who was dear unto him. They fared on till they met with the army of Es Shisban; and when the two hosts came face to face,
they fell upon each other and fought a passing sore battle. After awhile, Es Shisban's troops began to give back, and when Meimoun saw them do
thus, he despised them and made sure of victory over them..So Kemeriyeh cried out to an Afrit of the Afrits and a calamity of the calamities, (240)
by name El Ased et Teyyar, (241) and said to him, 'Go with my message to the Crescent Mountain, the abiding-place of Meimoun the Sworder, and
enter in to him and salute him in my name and say to him, "How canst thou be assured for thyself, O Meimoun? (242) Couldst thou find none on
whom to vent thy drunken humour and whom to maltreat save Tuhfeh, more by token that she is a queen? But thou art excused, for that thou didst
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this not but of thine intoxication, and the Shekh Aboultawaif pardoneth thee, for that thou wast drunken. Indeed, thou hast outraged his honour; but
now restore her to her palace, for that she hath done well and favoured us and done us service, and thou knowest that she is presently our queen.
Belike she may bespeak Queen Es Shuhba, whereupon the matter will be aggravated and that wherein there is no good will betide. Indeed, thou
wilt get no tittle of profit [from this thine enterprise]; verily, I give thee good counsel, and so peace be on thee!"'.45. Ali Shir (230) and Zumurrud
dlxix.83. The Woman's Trick against her Husband cccxciii.?OF THE APPOINTED TERM, (128) WHICH, IF IT BE ADVANCED, MAY NOT
BE DEFERRED AND IF IT BE DEFERRED, MAY NOT BE ADVANCED..Third Officer's Story, The, ii. 137..66. El Mutelemmis and his Wife
Umeimeh ccclxxxv.When the evening evened, the king sat in his sitting- chamber and sending for his vizier, bade him relate the story of the
wealthy man who lost his wealth and his wit. So he said, "Know, O king, that.The money-changer thought they did but finesse with him, that they
might get the ass at their own price; but, when they went away from him and he had long in vain awaited their return, he cried out, saying, 'Woe!'
and 'Ruin!' and 'Alack, my sorry chance!' and shrieked aloud and tore his clothes. So the people of the market assembled to him and questioned him
of his case; whereupon he acquainted them with his plight and told them what the sharpers had said and how they had beguiled him and how it was
they who had cajoled him into buying an ass worth half a hundred dirhems (47) for five thousand and five hundred. (48) His friends blamed him
and a company of the folk laughed at him and marvelled at his folly and his credulity in accepting the sharpers' talk, without suspicion, and
meddling with that which he understood not and thrusting himself into that whereof he was not assured..30. Isaac of Mosul's Story of Khedijeh and
the Khalif Mamoun cclxxix.139. Khuzeimeh ben Bishr and Ikrimeh el Feyyas dclxxxii.? ? ? ? ? Thou left'st unto me, after thee, languor and
carefulness; I lived a life wherein no jot of sweetness I espied..? ? ? ? ? g. King Bihkerd cccclxiv.? ? ? ? ? u. The Debauchee and the Three-year-old
Child dccccxcviii.Merchants, The Sharper and the, ii. 46..Young Men, El Hejjaj and the Three, i. 53..Now the merchant and his wife had taken up
their abode in a city in the land whereof their [other] son was king, and when the boy [whom they had found] grew up, his father assigned unto him
merchandise, so he might travel therewith. So he set out and entered the city wherein his brother was king. News reached the latter that there was a
merchant come thither with merchandise befitting kings. So he sent for him and the young merchant obeyed the summons and going in to him, sat
down before him. Neither of them knew the other; but blood stirred between them and the king said to the young merchant, 'I desire of thee that
thou abide with me and I will exalt thy station and give thee all that thou desirest and cravest.' So he abode with him awhile, quitting him not; and
when he saw that he would not suffer him to depart from him, he sent to his father and mother and bade them remove thither to him. So they
addressed them to remove to that island, and their son increased still in honour with the king, albeit he knew not that he was his brother..?STORY
OF THE UNJUST KING AND THE TITHER..When the king heard this, drowsiness overcame him and he slept and presently awaking, called for
the candles. So they were lighted and he sat down on his couch and seating Shehrzad by him, smiled in her face. She kissed the earth before him
and said, "O king of the age and lord of the time and the day, extolled be the perfection of [God] the Forgiving One, the Bountiful Giver, who hath
sent me unto thee, of His favour and beneficence, so I have informed thee with longing after Paradise; for that this which thou wast used to do was
never done of any of the kings before thee. As for women, God the Most High [in His Holy Book] maketh mention of them, [whenas He saith,
'Verily, men who submit [themselves unto God] and women who submit] and true-believing men and true-believing women and obedient men and
obedient women and soothfast men and soothfast women [and long-suffering men and long-suffering women and men who order themselves
humbly and women who order themselves humbly and charitable men and charitable women and men who fast and women who fast] and men who
guard their privities and women who guard their privities [and men who are constantly mindful of God and women who are constantly mindful,
God hath prepared unto them forgiveness and a mighty recompense]. (172).When the news reached El Aziz, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy in
the coming of his son and straightway took horse, he and all his army, what while the trumpets sounded and the musicians played, that the earth
quaked and Baghdad also trembled, and it was a notable day. When Mariyeh beheld all this, she repented with the uttermost of repentance of that
which she had wroughten against El Abbas his due and the fires still raged in her vitals. Meanwhile, the troops (104) sallied forth of Baghdad and
went out to meet those of El Abbas, who had halted in a meadow called the Green Island. When he espied the approaching host, he knew not what
they were; so he strained his sight and seeing horsemen coming and troops and footmen, said to those about him, "Among yonder troops are
ensigns and banners of various kinds; but, as for the great green standard that ye see, it is the standard of my father, the which is reserved [unto him
and never displayed save] over his head, and [by this] I know that he himself is come out in quest of me." And he was certified of this, he and his
troops..107. The Ruined Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl dccclxiv.THE SEVENTH VOYAGE OF SINDBAD THE SAILOR..Algates ye are our
prey become; this many a day and night, iii. 6..Noureddin fell to kissing his hand and calling down blessings on him and said to him, "Know that I
am a stranger in this your city and the completion of kindness is better than the beginning thereof; wherefore I beseech thee of thy favour that thou
complete to me thy good offices and kindness and bring me to the gate of the city. So will thy beneficence be accomplished unto me and may God
the Most High requite thee for me with good!" ["Fear not,"] answered Ahmed; "no harm shall betide thee. Go; I will bear thee company till thou
come to thy place of assurance." And he left him not till he brought him to the gate of the city and said to him, "O youth, go in the safeguard of
God and return not to the city; for, if they fall in with thee [again], they will make an end of thee." Noureddin kissed his hand and going forth the
city, gave not over walking till he came to a mosque that stood in one of the suburbs of Baghdad and entered therein with the night..Presently up
came the kings of the Jinn from every side and kissed the earth before the queen and stood in her service; and she thanked them for this, but stirred
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not for one of them. Then came the Sheikh Aboultawaif Iblis (God curse him!) and kissed the earth before her, saying, 'O my lady, may I not be
bereft of these steps!' (229) O Sheikh Aboultawalf,' answered she, 'it behoveth thee to thank the bounty of the Lady Tuhfeh, who was the cause of
my coming.' 'True,' answered he and kissed the earth. Then the queen fared on [towards the palace] and there [arose and] alighted upon the trees an
hundred thousand birds of various colours. Quoth Tuhfeh, 'How many are these birds!' And Queen Wekhimeh said to her, 'Know, O my sister, that
this queen is called Queen Es Shuhba and that she is queen over all the Jinn from East to West. These birds that thou seest are of her troops, and
except they came in this shape, the earth would not contain them. Indeed, they came forth with her and are present with her presence at this
circumcision. She will give thee after the measure of that which hath betided thee (230) from the first of the festival to the last thereof; and indeed
she honoureth us all with her presence.'.? ? ? ? ? When the flies light on food, from the platter my hand I raise, though my spirit should long for the
fare;.With this the Khalif waxed wroth, and the Hashimi vein (36) started out from between his eyes and he cried out to Mesrour and said to him,
"Go forth and see which of them is dead." So Mesrour went out, running, and the Khalif said to Zubeideh, "Wilt thou lay me a wager?" "Yes,"
answered she; "I will wager, and I say that Aboulhusn is dead." "And I," rejoined the Khalif, "wager and say that none is dead save Nuzhet el Fuad;
and the stake shall be the Garden of Pleasance against thy palace and the Pavilion of Pictures." So they [agreed upon this and] abode awaiting
Mesrour, till such time as he should return with news..So he sat down at the sharper's head, and said to him, 'Know, O Razi, that I will not leave
thee till after ten days and their nights, wherein I will wake and sleep by thy grave. So arise and be not a fool.' But he answered him not and El
Merouzi [drew his knife and] fell to sticking it into the other's hands and feet, thinking to make him move; but [he stirred not and] he presently
grew weary of this and concluded that the sharper was dead in good earnest. [However, he still misdoubted of the case] and said in himself, 'This
fellow is dissembling, so he may enjoy all the money.' Therewith he addressed himself to prepare him [for burial] and bought him perfumes and
what [not else] was needed. Then they brought him to the washing-place and El Merouzi came to him and heating water till it boiled and bubbled
and a third of it was wasted, (40) fell to pouring it on his skin, so that it turned red and blue and blistered; but he abode still on one case [and stirred
not]..Then he folded the letter and committed it to the nurse and gave her five hundred dinars, saying, "Accept this from me, for that indeed thou
hast wearied thyself between us." "By Allah, O my lord," answered she, "my desire is to bring about union between you, though I lose that which
my right hand possesseth." And he said, "May God the Most High requite thee with good!" Then she carried the letter to Mariyeh and said to her,
"Take this letter; belike it may be the end of the correspondence." So she took it and breaking it open, read it, and when she had made an end of it,
she turned to the nurse and said to her, "This fellow putteth off lies upon me and avoucheth unto me that he hath cities and horsemen and footmen
at his command and submitting to his allegiance; and he seeketh of me that which he shall not obtain; for thou knowest, O nurse, that kings' sons
have sought me in marriage, with presents and rarities; but I have paid no heed unto aught of this; so how shall I accept of this fellow, who is the
fool (90) of his time and possesseth nought but two caskets of rubies, which he gave to my father, and indeed he hath taken up his abode in the
house of El Ghitrif and abideth without silver or gold? Wherefore, I conjure thee by Allah, O nurse, return to him and cut off his hope of me.".? ? ?
? ? I make a vow to God, if ever day or night.? ? ? ? ? Woe's me for one who burns for love and longing pain! Alas for the regrets my heart that
rend and tear!.The eunuch fell a-weeping in the pit and the youth said to him, 'What is this weeping and what shall it profit here?' Quoth the
eunuch, 'I weep not for fear of death, but of pity for thee and the sorriness of thy case and because of thy mother's heart and for that which thou hast
suffered of horrors and that thy death should be this abject death, after the endurance of all manner stresses.' But the youth said, 'That which hath
betided me was forewrit to me and that which is written none hath power to efface; and if my term be advanced, none may avail to defer it.' (136)
Then they passed that night and the following day and the next night and the next day [in the pit], till they were weak with hunger and came near
upon death and could but groan feebly..As for the princess Mariyeh, when she returned to her palace, she bethought herself concerning the affair of
El Abbas, repenting her of that which she had done, and the love of him took root in her heart. So, when the night darkened upon her, she dismissed
all her women and bringing out the letters, to wit, those which El Abbas had written, fell to reading them and weeping. She gave not over weeping
her night long, and when she arose in the morning, she called a damsel of her slave-girls, Shefikeh by name, and said to her, "O damsel, I purpose
to discover to thee mine affair, and I charge thee keep my secret; to wit, I would have thee betake thyself to the house of the nurse, who used to
serve me, and fetch her to me, for that I have grave occasion for her.".THE KHALIF OMAR BEN ABDULAZIZ AND THE POETS. (41).? ? ? ? ?
If in night's blackness thou hast plunged into the desert's heart And hast denied thine eyes the taste of sleep and its delight,.? ? ? ? ? c. The Third
Old Man's Story viii.? ? ? ? ? Now God forbid thou shouldst attain thy wishes! What care I If thou have looked on me a look that caused thee
languishment?.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? Announcing the return o' th' absent ones,.Her verses pleased the kings of the Jinn and they said, 'By Allah, thou
sayst sooth!' Then she rose to her feet, with the lute in her hand, and played and sang, whilst the Jinn and the Sheikh Aboultawaif danced. Then the
latter came up to her and gave her a carbuncle he had taken from the hidden treasure of Japhet, son of Noah (on whom be peace), and which was
worth the kingdom of the world; its light was as the light of the sun and he said to her, 'Take this and glorify thyself withal over (233) the people of
the world.' She kissed his hand and rejoiced in the jewel and said, 'By Allah, this beseemeth none but the Commander of the Faithful.'.She abode
with Ins ben Cais twelve years, during which time he was blessed with no children by her; wherefore his breast was straitened, by reason of the
failure of lineage, and he besought his Lord to vouchsafe him a child. Accordingly the queen conceived, by permission of God the Most High; and
when the days of her pregnancy were accomplished, she gave birth to a maid-child, than whom never saw eyes a goodlier, for that her face was as it
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were a pure pearl or a shining lamp or a golden (50) candle or a full moon breaking forth of a cloud, extolled be the perfection of Him who created
her from vile water (51) and made her a delight to the beholders! When her father saw her on this wise of loveliness, his reason fled for joy, and
when she grew up, he taught her the art of writing and polite letters (52) and philosophy and all manner of tongues. So she excelled the folk of her
time and overpassed her peers; (53) and the sons of the kings heard of her and all of them desired to look upon her..The prefect bade carry him to
his lodging; but one of those in attendance upon him, by name El Muradi, said to him, "What wilt thou do? This man is clad in rich clothes and on
his finger is a ring of gold, the beazel whereof is a ruby of great price; so we will carry him away and slay him and take that which is upon him of
raiment [and what not else] and bring it to thee; for that thou wilt not [often] see profit the like thereof, more by token that this fellow is a stranger
and there is none to enquire concerning him." Quoth the prefect, "This fellow is a thief and that which he saith is leasing." And Noureddin said,
"God forbid that I should be a thief!" But the prefect answered, "Thou liest." So they stripped him of his clothes and taking the ring from his finger,
beat him grievously, what while he cried out for succour, but none succoured him, and besought protection, but none protected him. Then said he to
them, "O folk, ye are quit of (12) that which ye have taken from me; but now restore me to my lodging." But they answered, saying, "Leave this
knavery, O cheat! Thine intent is to sue us for thy clothes on the morrow." "By Allah, the One, the Eternal," exclaimed he, "I will not sue any for
them!" But they said, "We can nowise do this." And the prefect bade them carry him to the Tigris and there slay him and cast him into the river..? ?
? ? ? Still by your ruined camp a dweller I abide; Ne'er will I change nor e'er shall distance us divide..Poets, The Khalif Omar ben Abdulaziz and
the, i. 45..Then she went up into the house and put off her [walking] clothes and I found her as she were the full moon. I brought her what I had by
me of meat and drink and said to her, 'O my lady, excuse me: this is that which is ready.' Quoth she, 'This is abundant kindness and indeed it is
what I sought' And she ate and gave the slave-girl that which was left; after which I brought her a casting-bottle of rose-water, mingled with musk,
and she washed her hands and abode with me till the season of afternoon-prayer, when she brought out of the parcel that she had with her a shirt
and trousers and an upper garment (176) and a kerchief wroughten with gold and gave them to me; saying, 'Know that I am one of the favourites of
the Khalif, and we are forty favourites, each one of whom hath a lover who cometh to her as often as she would have him; and none is without a
lover save myself, wherefore I came forth to-day to find me a gallant and behold, I have found thee. Thou must know that the Khalif lieth each
night with one of us, whilst the other nine-and-thirty favourites take their ease with the nine-and-thirty men, and I would have thee be with me on
such a day, when do thou come up to the palace of the Khalif and wait for me in such a place, till a little eunuch come out to thee and say to thee a
[certain] word, to wit, "Art thou Sendel?" And do thou answer, "Yes," and go with him.'.? ? ? ? ? "What is the taste of love?" quoth one, and I
replied, "Sweet water 'tis at first; but torment lurks behind.".Therewithal Queen Es Shuhba was moved to exceeding delight and said, 'Well done, O
queen of delight! None can avail to describe thee. Sing to us on the apple,' Quoth Tuhfeh, 'Hearkening and obedience.' Then she improvised and
sang the following verses:
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